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Our Memory Verse for July is: 

Beloved, if God so loved us, we ought also to love one another. 

1 John 4:11 KJV 
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Quarterly Church Conference: Wednesday, July 20th @ 6:30pm

Please Join us for VBS! 

Kick-Off: July 10th 3:00pm-4:30pm 

Dates: July 15th 6:00pm-8:30pm &  

       July 16th 9:00am-2:00pm 

Scan QR Code for Link to Online Reg-

istration: https://www.jotform.com/

assign/220947589013057/220947855916065 

Baptist Tabernacle Church  

1599 NC Hwy 231 Wendell, NC 

27591 
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What are our Ministry Teams up to?

Pastoral Team (Wayne Ba�en-Team Leader/Bobby Sellers-Co-Leader):

Thanks to all who submi�ed names for Deacons for the upcoming 3 years. The Deacons have discussed the nominees 
and are in the process of contac�ng them. Please pray for our upcoming Deacon elec�on which will be in August.  
The Deacons are encouraging you as well as ourselves to become more ac�ve in ac�vi�es involving our Church. Remem-
ber we have Wednesday night services including Prayer Mee�ng, Youth Group, and Journey Kids.  
Our Church operates with the assistance of our Leadership Team. We meet monthly to discuss the business and ac�vi�es 
of the Church. Are you interested in serving in a Leadership role at Bap�st Tabernacle? If so, let any team member know 
and we will be glad to share our plans with you. It’s already July, and new team leaders will be discussed in our upcoming 
mee�ngs. Please pray for our Leadership Team to have the divine guidance to lead our Church in the proper direc�on.  
As Chair of the Pastoral Team and Deacons, I would like to express a SPECIAL THANKS to one of our members. Bobby 
Sellers has worked �relessly on searching for a Church Van. We are in the process of making this a reality and I just want-
ed to say a special thanks to Bobby for leading this effort.  

Administra�ve Team (David Hughes-Team Leader/Ricky Watson-Co-Leader):

The Administra�ve Team met for their monthly mee�ng on June 20. Four of the six members were in a�endance. We 
reviewed the monthly financial reports, discussed the Edward Jones accounts, discussed the membership of the team for 
next year, and discussed the acquisi�on of a new church van/bus. We have been in contact with our Edward Jones Finan-
cial Advisor with the downturn of the stock market, which is affec�ng our investments. At the present �me, he advises 
that we stay the course and hold on to our investments. He indicated that the stock market has dropped 22% so far this 
year and history has proven that a�er a 20% drop, the market will bounce back with a 55% increase within a year. So, his 
advice is to leave the accounts as they are and just wait for an upturn of the market. Therefore, that is what we plan to 
do. We review the Church’s investments with Edward Jones monthly just to ensure they are s�ll mee�ng our expecta-
�ons. We do want to reassure everyone that although they do fluctuate, history indicates that they will rebound as the 
Stock Market rebounds.  

We are interested in adding at least one new member to the team. We need to add a younger member to improve the 
diversity of the group. If anyone is interested in Administra�ve Ac�vi�es (church finances, budget, maintenance of the 
Cons�tu�on & By Laws, and other administra�ve du�es) please contact one of the members. Current members are Al-
le�e Hale, David Hughes, Kelly Currie, Juan Trippe, Ricky Watson, and Joyce Creech (ex-officio).  

We con�nue to emphasize the need for each Church member to con�nue with your Tithes and Offerings. These are 
very important to the opera�on of the Church.

We con�nue to remind everyone to watch your complacency rela�ve to the COVID-19 virus. Although the numbers are 
going down, new variants con�nue to show up, so we must con�nue to be safe with our ac�vi�es. There are s�ll several 
individuals that have not had the vaccine or booster shots, so please be careful and stay safe! Thanks for your con�nued 
par�cipa�on.  

Again, if you have any ques�ons for the Administra�ve Team, please contact one of us.

Mission Team (Anne�e Ragan-Team Leader/Sandy Trippe-Co-Leader):

As the summer months con�nue to heat up, so does the Missions Marketplace Flea Market. We are con�nuing to have 
great sales, ge�ng lots of nice dona�ons, and making new friends. There will be a change to the flea market Saturday 
opening dates star�ng in July. We have been opening the first Saturday of each month (as well as each Wednesday); 
however, beginning in July, we will now be open the LAST Saturday of each month to be�er accommodate our sched-
ules. Our next Saturday opening date will be July 30 from 8:00 am - 12:00 noon. We will not be open on the July 4th 
weekend. If you think you'd like to become a member of the Missions Team, we'd love to hear from you. Please con�nue 
to pray for the Missions Team that we may be a shining light for the Church and to the community. 
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Senior Adult Team (Olivia Cooke-Team Leader):

OWLS-Older, Wiser, Livelier, Seniors (Leaders Olivia Cooke and Patsy Narron):

As summer approaches we will be planning trips that don’t require being out in the heat. 
Give us your sugges�ons.
Tuesday, June 28th we had a total of 18 to go to Dortches Red & White, eat out and of 
course stop for a Frosty. We had safe travels and looking forward to our next trip. All Sen-
iors are welcome. Our next mee�ng will be Tuesday, July 26th at 9:30am in the FMC.
God Bless,
Olivia Cooke, Patsy and Ricky Narron

Property Management Team (Ricky Andrews-Team Leader/Ross Carroll-Co-Leader):

1. PROPERTY MANAGEMENT TEAM MEMBERS: Anyone interested in becoming a member of the Property Management 

Team, please contact Ricky Andrews (919)365-4189 and leave a message OR email at rhaeco@aol.com.

2. UPDATES: The parking lot sealing has been completed and looks great! The new handicapped height toilets have 

been installed in the first floor restrooms of the Educa�on Building. 

3. CONCERNS: If you see any issues at church that need our a�en�on, please contact a member of the Property Man-

agement Team (Ricky Andrews, Ross Carroll, Steve White, Danny Ayscue, Sco� Stewart, or any other member of our 

team).

Discipleship Team (Jeany O’Neal-Team Leader/Bobby Sellers-Co-Leader):
Sunday School has reopened from 10:00 -10:45 in the following loca�ons:
Children’s SS Classes: Educa�on Building
Nursery 1: Ages birth - 2 years (1st Floor)
Nursery 2: 2 - 3 years (1st Floor)
Bible Learners: (Preschool-2nd Grade) (2nd Floor)
Bible Discoverers: (Grades 3rd-5th) (2nd Floor)
Youth: Grades 6th - 12th (2nd Floor)

Adult Classes:
Educa�on Building Assembly Room: Lessons from Lifeway Quarterly 

(Various Teachers from Adult Classes)
FMC: Lessons on Miscellaneous Topics 

(Various Teachers  beginning with Glen Brock and a Book Study from James)
JOY Ladies class: First Floor Educa�on Building Classroom 
Anyone willing to assist with temporarily teaching Sunday school for children, youth, or adults please contact 
Susan Andrews (919-418-8061)(swarha@aol.com) or Tonya Bailey (tjabailey@bellsouth.net).

Please search your heart! We need volunteers willing to provide a service to our young families by serving in the nurse-
ry during our Worship Services. Recently we had 6 children dedicated and we would like to have nursery coverage so 
the families will con�nue to a�end our church. Contact the church office 919.365.5558 to let us know if you can assist 
with this service to our young families. Thank you for your willingness to serve! 

Vaca�on Bible School:
Created in Christ, Designed for God’s Purpose. Ephesians 2:10 VBS informa�on will be available at our new 
informa�on center. Volunteers are needed for our 2022 VBS! If you are interested contact: VBS Director: Dan-
ielle Gidding or VBS Assistant Director: Susan Andrews. This will be an awesome weekend outreach to help 
grow our church! 
Ice Cream Social Kick-Off: Sunday, July 10th 3pm-4pm Dates: Friday, July 15th 6pm-8:30pm & Saturday July 
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Worship Team (Susan Andrews -Team Leader/Dana Hocu�-Co-Leader)
1. WORSHIP NURSERY: If you enjoy working with birth - 2 yr. olds, we can u�lize your talents in our nursery during our 

Worship Service each Sunday. Please call the church office and let Ashelyn know your interest and your contact infor-

ma�on. We are looking to set up a rota�on schedule so you would not need to be available every Sunday. Thank you 

for considering this opportunity to serve our young families.

2. WORSHIP TEAM MEMBERS: Anyone interested in becoming a member of the Worship Team, please contact Susan 

Andrews (919)365-4189 and leave a message OR email at swarha@aol.com.

Children’s Team (Pam Ba�en-Team Leader):

Children’s Church has been studying the New Testament and the early life of Jesus. We meet each Sunday at 11:00 in 
the Educa�onal Building. We are con�nuing our study of the life of Jesus and would love for your children to join us 
when they can. We begin each Sunday with a Bible story and conclude with a cra� to go along with that story. You 
may have no�ced some of the Youth of the Church join us for Children’s Church. They are our assistants, and we love 
having them. They help with the Bible Story and help the younger children with cra�s. About 3 months ago, they told 
me they wanted to read the Bible Story and I have not read one since. This is GREAT training for the future leaders of 
our Church. Thanks to all those who assist us. Please invite your family, friends, and neighbors to join 
us.  
Our Journey Kids meet every Wednesday night at 6:30.We study foreign missions and learn about 
what the missionaries do. We also make balloon animals one Wednesday night each month for our 
Balloon Ministry. We are looking forward to making balloon animals as part of our Vaca�on Bible 
School Kick-off. BTC Journey Kids will be making balloon animals on August 2 for the Johnston County 
Sherriff’s Community Night Out.  Come join us and praise our children at Johnston Community College 
on August 2 from 5 – 8 pm. Invite your friends and neighbors.  

Youth Team (Chris�n Brown-Team Leader):

We had a great �me at Camp Caswell last month, we had 16 youth and 6 adults a�end this year!  We are having Youth 

Sunday on August 14 and are looking forward to sharing our camp experience with everyone. 

Love,

Mrs. Carrie and BTC Youth
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On Hold….
Un�l we can resume normal Church ac�vi�es, the following Commi�ee is  on hold. We will 

resume this process as soon as we can. Please be in prayer for this area of ministry for our 

Church:

*Children’s Director Search Commi�ee

***UPDATE: Bus commi�ee—We have began the process to lease a church 

bus*** 

Recurring Prayer Needs

Bradley Allen

Chris Allen

Natalie Bailey

Nancy Batchelor

Addie Ba�en

Shirley Blackley

Pat Briggerman

Melanie Brock

Natalie Brock

Wendy Cox

Wayne Currie

Jane Denton

Lewis Denton

Charles Driver

David Driver

H.E. & Phyllis Edwards

Will Fuller

Mike Himmel

Elizabeth Hocu�

Sue Hocu�

Kaley Holmquist

Carl Holt

Kenneth Jones

Suzanne Lancaster

Oscar & Shirley Lane

Benny Lewis

Landon Mack

Sue Cline Mack

Sam Morris

Jerry Narron

John Nowell

Paul Paige

Lee Perry

Vickie Peters

Clarice Peterson

Jeaninene Pra�

Ka�e Price

Larry Price

Joan Prive�e

Donald Pulley

Dolores Renfrow

Bert Sellers

Phillip Smith

Nell Stallings

Linda Stevens

New Prayer Needs

Harold & Margaret Andrews

Mike Bailey

Russell & Ann Capps

Charles & Jerri Carlisle

Donna Carswell

Doug Creech Sr.

Michael Creech

Peggy Creech

Brian Denton

Kimberly Denton

Charles Flowers

Robert Hales

Pat Horton

Joan Hunter

June Lanier

Dennis Lockleair

Mike O’Neal

David & Anne�e Ragan

Frances Strickland

Leamon Strickland

Baby William

Our Poli�cal Leaders

Our Troops

Pregnancy Center Clinics 

around America

Unspoken Requests
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From the Pastor’s Desk:

The Preamble to the Unites States Cons�tu�on establishes the founda�on of our 

Republic, and the basic values that we should hold dear! “We the People of the 

United States, in Order to form a more perfect Union, establish Jus�ce, ensure do-

mes�c Tranquility, provide for the common defense, promote the general Welfare, 

and secure the Blessings of Liberty to ourselves and our Posterity, do ordain and 

establish this Cons�tu�on for the United States of America.” The Bill of Rights, in 

Amendment 1, says, “Congress shall make no law respec�ng an establishment of 

religion, or prohibi�ng the free exercise thereof; or abridging the freedom of 

speech, or of the press; or the right of the people peaceably to assemble, and to 

pe��on the Government for a redress of grievances.” This na�on, this Republic, 

this experiment in humanity, that we call the United States of America, was 

founded on religious freedom and the idea that everyone has an opportunity to 

succeed. Granted, this experiment has undergone some needed changes, that fi-

nally included all peoples, yet it is s�ll the best and greatest na�on in history! Sad-

ly, our freedoms, our basic standards of behavior are under a�ack. Please remem-

ber that our “Liberty,” as Believers, is from Almighty God, and no na�on, no peo-

ple, no government can alter this dependence. During this Independence Day cel-

ebra�on, please pause for a moment and recognize that our “Freedom” comes 

from the “Shed Blood of Jesus,” and we are blessed to be living in this land that 

we call AMERICA! GOD BLESS AMERICA!  

It is for freedom that Christ set us free…. 

Galatians 5:1 


